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April 29, 2012


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200 
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance establishing an accountability structure that will continue to guide the County in implementing its vision, as was articulated in the 2006 Accountable Business Transformation (ABT) Program Charter that was approved by Motion 12364.  This transmittal is in response to Council Ordinance 17476, Business Resource Center (BRC), Section 62, Proviso P1 which requested an ordinance establishing a post-ABT accountability structure.

The Executive concurs with the Council on the need to establish an accountability structure to guide and support effective planning, tracking and continuous improvement of the County’s Central Business systems.  The proposed ordinance establishes the Central Business Systems Steering Committee which will oversee all business and system policies and resource allocations related to the ABT enterprise wide financial, human resource, payroll, time and labor and budget business processes and systems.  More details are available in the report attached to this transmittal letter entitled “Report on Recommendations for a Central Business Systems Accountability Structure – April 2013”.  Both the ordinance and the report support the King County Strategic Plan goals of Service Excellence and Financial Stewardship.

The Central Business Systems Steering Committee’s primary purpose will be to maximize benefits from the ABT program and achieve the proper functioning and integration of the countywide systems for human resources, payroll, finance and budget; and provide for communication and accountability.  The members shall be: the Deputy County Executive (or designee), the Assistant Deputy County Executive, the County Administrative Officer, the Director of Performance, Strategy and Budget, the Director of Human Resources, the Director of the Office of Labor Relations, the Director of Finance and Business Operations, the Chief Information Officer, the BRC Director, and representatives from Executive agencies and Separately Electeds.

The proviso also directed a strategy and plan to annually inventory, assess and report on the benefits realized by the implementation of the ABT business processes and systems.  This work is not included in this transmittal due to the need for us to reach agreement on a similar requirement for benefit realization of technology projects.  I am confident that we will be able to agree in the near term to a common methodology that meets the Council’s requirements for technology projects and ABT.  Given these on-going discussions, I plan to send the remaining proviso response at the end of June with the report on the status of stabilization for the countywide financial and budget systems as of the end of first quarter 2013.

The County made significant and important investments in ABT.  The establishment of the Central Business Systems Steering Committee is an important step to continue to mature the ABT business processes and systems and to preserve and enhance the investment made over the last few years.

Thank you for your continuous support of the ABT Program.  If you have any questions, please contact Mike Herrin, Director, Business Resource Center at 206-263-1038.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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